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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

DOVER POLICE DEPARTMENT RECEIVES REPORT REGARDING HALLOWEEN CANDY 
 
DOVER, NH, October 31, 2019 – On the night of October 30, 2019, the Dover Police Department received a 
report from one local resident regarding Halloween candy that did not smell or taste as normal.  The resident 
reported the candy tasted of soap or detergent.   

October 30th was the designated “trick or treat” night in Dover.  The resident reported trick or treating on 
various streets north of downtown Dover.    

Responding police officers were unable to determine that any candy had been tampered with.   

The Dover Police Department urges any one with concerns about Halloween candy obtained by trick or 
treating should not eat it and should contact the police department. 

Anyone with information about this situation is asked to call the Dover Police Department at 603-742-4646.  
Anonymous tips may be called into the Dover Crimeline at 603-749-6000.  The Dover Crimeline can also be 
contacted via www.dovernhcrimeline.org.  Media inquiries concerning this case can be directed to Lt. Brant 
Dolleman of the Dover Police Department at 603-742-4646 or b.dolleman@dover.nh.gov.  
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